LAYTONSVILLE HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION
 MEETING MINUTES
August 20, 2012
DRAFT
Roll Call:
The regular meeting of the Laytonsville Historic District Commission (HDC) was called to order by Chair Wenger at 7:38 p.m..  Commission Members Jill Ruspi, Charley Hendricks and Alternate Lisa Simonetti were present.  Member Howes and Member Shortley were absent. 
Attendance:  Guests Tom and Mary Burke, Jim Ruspi and Dustin Green were present.
Minutes:
The minutes from the meeting of July 16, 2012, were presented and approved as amended.
Preliminary Statement by Chair:
The preliminary statement was read.
Hearing – HDC WP #04-12:

Chair Wenger opened the hearing for application HDC  WP #04-12.  The hearing notice and letters to adjacent property owners were added to the file, along with photographs and drawings. 

Tom and Mary Burke of 21710 Laytonsville Road presented information regarding Application HDC WP #04-12 which proposes the following renovations to their residence:
1. Repair and dress trim on front porch and detail below soffit to entire porch.

2. Re-bed brick walkways and add 10 foot circle in front of porch entry.  Trim Japanese Maple tree and add plantings along porch and around circle.

3. Replace red board fence with white picket fence on Rt. 108 and around driveway, keeping red board fence on south side of lot. 

4. Restore the exterior back porch with custom wood windows and French doors to match existing windows.  Add composite porch decking to create a 10 ft. x 18 ft. porch deck with 6ft. x 18 ft. under the existing roof.  Remove the existing lean-to structure.

5. Add two hinged garage doors to small shed on driveway.  Add a 4” x 10 ft. extension with a shed roof to frame doors. 

Submission describing items above are labeled Exhibit 1. 

Member Ruspi made the motion to approve items 1, 2 and 3 on exhibit 1 as presented with the change to paint the remaining board fence and swing gate white in color.  Member Hendricks seconded the motion. Unanimously approved. 
After discussion regarding the back porch and garage changes, members agreed that it was difficult to visualize.  Mr. Burke stated that he would ask his architect to produce drawings.  Member Hendricks made the motion to continue the hearing of HDC WP #04-12 relative to points 4 and 5 on Exhibit 1 to the September 17, 2012 meeting, pending receipt of further information and architectural drawings.  Member Ruspi seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Adjournment:
There being no further business, Member Ruspi made the motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Member Hendricks. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,
Charlene Dillingham
Clerk, Town of Laytonsville
